
Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 9th January 2017, 7pm, Hill House, Gooseberry Lane, Grinshill.
(no meeting at the Village Hall because the room was to cold)
Present:  
Cllr. Mr Adrian Burr (Chairman), Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith, Cllr. Mr. Frank Aspinwall, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones and Cllr Jane Harris. 
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould
Shropshire Council: Councillor Simon Jones

RAF Shawbury: Corporal Neil Conaghan 

Lorraine Ward (co-opted onto the Parish Plan sub-committee)
17.01. Welcome and Public Session: 
The Chairman welcomed all present and moved to the next items of business as there were not any members of the public present. In doing so he welcomed Lorraine Ward who was in attendance at the meeting and thanked for her for the input into the Parish Plan review.
Neil Conaghan from RAF Shawbury then updated Parish Councillors about recent activity at the base and that from the 6/2/17 there would be seven weeks of night flying. A number of fixed winged machines are being serviced and stored ready for any operational duties. Parish Councillors wished to thank the RAF Shawbury for dealing with the recent incident affecting the village efficiently. 
17.02. To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval:
 Cllr. Kevin Brazier, (family commitments) the apology was approved 

17.03. To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council:
None declared.
17.04. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held the 07/11/16
Cllr. P. Jones proposed, Cllr T Wycherley seconded and the Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors. 
17.05. Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda:
1. Cllr M Roocroft updated the Parish Council on the planning underway in terms of the Village ‘Tidy’. The draft plan was to tackle walls, hedges and verges with volunteers and trainees from RAF Shawbury. Cllr Roocroft also felt that it would be appropriate to invite representatives from the two Estates to further meetings. The potential offer of the Community Payback Team was also discussed and it was agreed that they be invited to a future meeting to explain to the Parish Council how they could best become involved.
2. c/f: Cllr. A Burr to resolve a specialist inspection of the Jubilee Oak by a person qualified in arboriculture by year end (March 2017).
3. Cllr. T Wycherley updated the Parish Council on the ‘Men in Sheds’ project for notice boards. This work will be completed by the next meeting at which an invoice will be presented for payment. 
4. An objection to the removal of the Phone Box within the Village had been logged with Shropshire Council as part of the consultation process. The Parish Council would now await the outcome from BT to the whole exercise. Members did discuss alternatives uses that phone boxes had been used for and particularly focused on the benefits of a defibrillator within the Village. It was felt that there would be a wider public benefit to such a Village resource. Members agreed that the Chairman would raise the subject with the Cricket Club. The Clerk would highlight the subject within the next article for the newsletter and contact a Community First Responder based at Shawbury for further information. 
5. Councillor Simon Jones reassured the Parish Council that the A49 improvement works, the information of which had been recently circulated, still remains on the priority list of Shropshire since being highlighted by the Parish Council under community concerns.
17.06. Parish Plan update:
Cllr P. Jones reported on the progress being made through the sub-committee established to develop the consultation, ideas and concepts for the Plan within the Parish. In doing so he looked back at how the subcommittee have reached this point.

Driven foremost by the February 2015 parish questionnaire which remains the mandate for change and details what the community wants. There have been fifteen meetings in a little over twelve months all recorded on the web site. The plan has always been to put the community first and any engagement with landowners second. A drop in session is planned for Saturday the 18th February 2017 from 10.30am to 12.30pm, the aim of which is to provide an opportunity for everyone to have an input to the Parish Plan Review.

17.07. Web site update:

The web site is fully up to date and can be found at www.grinshillvillage.co.uk, one issue raised for future discussion was that of potential advertising on the site.
17.08. Grinshill Village Hall:
Cllr. Mrs S Smith informed the Parish Council of the successful quiz recently held at the Village Hall. A new booking clerk has been recruited and the management committee has again discussed the offer of the internet grant available. Their position had not changed and therefore declined the offer. 

Cllr. Mrs S Smith also indicated that she was standing down from the Parish Council and an email to this effect had been sent to the Clerk. The Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council thanked Suzanne for her input over a number of years to the Parish Council. Members agreed that the Clerk should contact the Village Hall Secretary in due course about any outstanding issues. The Clerk is also to produce a poster for the notice boards inviting interested Parishioners to come forward for co-option onto the Parish Council.
17.09. Highways, footpaths & bridleways:
Concerns were raised about access and boundaries in terms of Grinshill Quarry, the Chairman agreed to follow up on the issues. The Vice Chairman to look at weed spraying in areas like Sandy Lane and walls as part of the Village Enhancement project. One of the walls was in need of particularly attention at the top of the village as a tree had fallen across it. 
17.010. Financial and Audit Matters :
1. The Clerk presented a draft budget and precept recommendation that covered items discussed over the last twelve months by members. The papers addressed three areas of expenditure, grants, the governance of the Parish Council and projects. Members particularly focused on the support for the community through grants and on practical responses that made a visual difference through environmental projects. A majority of members agreed an increase in the precept by £1,000 to address some of these items within the budget proposals for 17/18 (held on file). The Clerk is to do some additional work on the proposals for the next meeting. 
2. The following items were agreed for payment:

	100556
	Diane Malley (payroll 7/11/16)
	£  24.00

	100557
	Graham Bould (expenses 7/11/16)
	£  37.95

	100558
	Post Office Ltd (maps from Shropshire Council)
	£  54.00

	100559
	Post Office (PAYE)
	£115.20

	100560
	Graham Bould (Salary and expenses)
	£499.99

	100561
	Diane Malley (payroll)
	£  24.00

	100562
	Mike Roocroft (Parish Plan materials)
	£100.23


17.011. Planning Issues:
None
17.012. External meetings reports:

None
17.013. Correspondence:  
None

17.014. Parish Matters:
Grit bins need up grading/replaced
17.15. Dates of future meetings:  
Tuesday 7th March & Tuesday 16th May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017 both at the Cricket Club
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.27 pm.
Signed:
Chairman

Dated: 7th March 2017
Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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